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"You shall love the Lord your God with all your heart,  

and with all your soul, and with all your strength, and with all your mind;  

and your neighbor as yourself." (Luke 10:27)  

Our 2nd annual egg hunt was a huge success!  Thanks to all of the kids who participated!  
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Bulletin Announcements are due by Noon, Monday to appear in next week’s bulletin.  Thank you!   

 

Wednesday confession times 6:00 - 6:30 p.m. 

Sacred Heart Child Care Center has openings for a lead teacher and two teaching  

assistants for the 2019/2020 academic school year.   
Lead teacher hours are Monday - Friday 7:30 a.m. - 3:30 p.m. and  

teaching assistant hours are 7:45 a.m. - 1:15 p.m.   
Must be Virtus trained or be willing to complete training.  Contact Monica Barnett at 620-343-7395 or 

mbarnett@shsemporia.eduk12.net for an application or with questions. 

We have great news for all incoming high school freshmen to  

graduating seniors! Vespers and Virtue Ball will continue in perpetuity at  
Sacred Heart of Jesus every Sunday. Prayer starts at 6 p.m. in the Church and 

the game play of Virtue Ball will follow after prayer.  
Game play will end between 7:30 and 8:00 pm.   

Just remember...no pray, no play! 

Birthright of Emporia will sell roses after all Masses 
Mother’s Day weekend, May 11 & 12.  
One rose, $3.00.  Two roses, $5.00. 

 

If anyone would like to assist with the rose sale, please call/text 620.344.2084. 
 

Thank you in advance to all Sacred Heart parishioners for supporting Birthright! 

Life Events create the need for a Will, Living Trust, or an update to 
your estate plan. Visit the new archdiocesan  

website, PlannedGiving.archkck.org  
for solutions to making bequests that can save taxes,  

generate income and create a legacy gift for  
your family and parish. 

If you have questions, you can contact Jim Kessler at  
jimkessler620@gmail.com or 620-344-4344.  

A heartfelt Thank You for all who helped make the Lenten Soup Suppers a success.  They were very 

well attended with an average of 43 people dining each week during Lent.  We collected $592.10 for 
the Parish assistance fund.  Thank You to all who prepared the various soups and all who  

participated in the set up and clean up of the kitchen and hall. Thank you also to the parishioners who 
came to enjoy the fruits of the labor of so many fine cooks in our parish. All the "extras"  

provided to eat with the soups were very much appreciated.  We hope to see you again next year!! 

Feast of the Most Sacred Heart of Jesus 
Friday, June 28 ~ Mass at 6 p.m. 

 

Festivities after Mass... 
Parish Pot-Luck with grilling provided by the KofC  

Altar Society sponsored BINGO 
Bounce Houses for the kids 

Face Painting 
Yard Games 

More details to come... 
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“Each of you 
should give what 
you have decided 
in your heart to 
give, not reluctantly or under  
compulsion, for God loves a cheerful 
giver.”  - 2 Corinthians 9:7 
 

I have never been more honored to be 

surrounded by cheerful givers as I was 

last Saturday night at the school’s  
annual Bid n’ Bite auction. The night 

served as a shining example of the  
generosity, love, and community that 

must be behind every great Catholic 

School. I feel truly blessed to be a part 
of such a community. 
 

The evening was filled with good times, 

lots of laughter, and plenty of paddle 
raising. What made the night especially 

great, though, was the mix of people 
who were present. There were school 

parents, of course, but there were also 

many parish families who may or may 
not have a personal connection to the 

school. Further, there were a number of 
community members present who  

otherwise had no affiliation with Sacred 

Heart. All were gathered to support a 
great cause; the future of our children! 
 

Much work went into making the night 

a success and I would be remiss if I 
didn’t thank all of the people who gave 

of their time, talent and treasure for 
months to bring all of our ideas to  

fruition. This, of course, starts with the 

auction committee, but includes dozens 
of others who contributed to making 

the night possible. When all was said 
and done, we were able to bring in over 

$60,000 to help the school continue to 
grow in excellence and faith. 
 

So, thank you to all of you Cheerful 

Givers and know that your support will 

bring many smiles and opportunities to 
the children at Sacred Heart School. 
 
 

Darby O’Neill, SHS Principal 

Totus Tuus registration is now available.  
Forms are located in the vestibule, parish office or online. 

 

1st through 6th grades will meet: 
Monday, June 24 through Wednesday, June 26   

from 8:30 a.m. to 3 p.m.  
and Thursday June 27 from 8:30 a.m. to 4 p.m.   

This is a change from past years.  

The change highlights the joy and fun of Friday, June 28  
Sacred Heart Feast Day Mass and activities.   

 

7th  through 12th grades will meet: 
Sunday, June 23 through Thursday, June 27  

from 7:00 pm - 9:00 pm  
 

Totus Tuus support needed! Can you... 
 Make small cash donation for gift cards to send Team out for 

quick meals? 
 Assist in the kitchen one day or all week preparing snacks? 
 Assist in classrooms one day or all week? 
 Provide a scholarship for a student or family?  

Sacred Heart Catholic School   
Gambino’s Pizza Dining Night  

May 7 from 5 - 8 p.m.  
Let them know you’re there for SHS and they’ll 

give a percentage of the sale back to our school!  
Thanks for your continued  

support for our dining nights! 

On Thursday, May 9 at 7 p.m.,   
19 students will receive the  
sacrament of Confirmation. 

All parishioners are invited to attend and offer  
support to the youth of our parish as they receive 

the grace that fulfills their baptismal promises! 

On Sunday, May 12 at the 11 a.m. Mass,  
21 students will receive the sacrament of  

First Holy Communion.  

Between Mother’s Day and Father’s Day, Sacred Heart will participate in 
the Family Promise of the Flint Hills promotion for  

“Building Community, Strengthening Lives.” 
Little houses (similar to Rice Bowls) will be available for people to 

fill with spare change, bills, or checks.  All funds collected will be used to help 
homeless families in our community.  “Club 273” pledge cards will also be available.  Your  

donation of $273 per year will help Family Promise provide services to families in need. 
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(at left) Sacred Heart students made and 

enjoyed Resurrection Rolls!  A (pure and 
white) marshmallow representing Jesus is 

dipped in melted butter, cinnamon, and 
sugar.  This represents the oils and spices 

that were used to anoint Jesus’ body after 

he was taken off the cross.  The  
marshmallow is then wrapped in a crescent 

roll, representing Jesus’ tomb.  The roll is 
baked and when it comes out of the oven 

the roll is hollow, representing Jesus’  
empty tomb and our risen Lord! 

(above) SHS students create Resurrection Gardens! 

Small flower pots were surrounded with potting soil and sprinkled with grass 
seed.  When watered and nurtured, the garden will spring to new life.   

Just like we gain new life by nurturing our relationship with Jesus! 

(above and left) SHS students go on a Resurrection egg hunt! They were first 

lead to the soccer field behind the school building to hunt for eggs.  Only to 
discover the field was empty...just like the tomb when Mary Magdalene, Peter 

and John first arrived.  The students later worked together in small teams to 
locate specific eggs and upon opening their eggs discovered bible verses  

corresponding to the resurrection story. Some eggs had little trinkets that 

could be matched to the bible verse, such as spice and rope. 

(top of page 5)  Mr. O’Neill was the big “winner” in the recent duct tape event!  During Lent, students raised roughly 

$600 for Heifer International (a charity organization working to end world hunger).  During the fundraiser, each teacher 
and Fr. Farrar had money jars in the school office where students could contribute to Heifer International with the  

expectation that the teacher - or priest - with the most money in their jar would get duct taped to the wall!   
For $1 per piece of tape, the students taped their principal to the wall.   

The nearly $200 raised in the duct tape event benefits Abundant Harvest. 



The next Coffee with Seniors is Thursday, May 16 
All seniors are invited to coffee and conversation  

in the Parish Office at 9 a.m. 
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Grace and peace of the Lord to you, from Uganda!  Receive greetings from Our Lady of Fatima Parish and the 
Diocesan Headquarter.  We are constantly grateful for the prayers and solidarity with us.  We cannot thank 
you enough.  We are aware that you are stretched and still you remember us at the Altar and extend a hand.  

Be blessed and again wishes for a joyous Easter Season.  Truly in Christ, Fr. Emmanuel Tamale  

Pictured at right, Fr. Joseph, the Chief Diocesan Liturgist, looks with joy at the ciboria that Sacred Heart  
donated to our Sister Parish.  He conveys appreciation on behalf of the Diocese. 

Thank you to all who made Sacred Heart School’s annual Bid n’ Bite fundraiser a HUGE success!!   

Look to next weekend’s publication for a list of  
our sponsors, donors and pictures detailing the event! 

Photos used by permission from the  
Emporia Gazette. 

(above) Even Mr. O’Neill’s fiancé, Megan 
Espitia got in on the fun! 
(center)  SHS students tape their principal 
to the wall. 
(right)  The students chanted “pull it out” 
when referring to the step stool Mr. O’Neill 
had under his feet as tape was applied.  
He’s pictured here free of the step stool 
and suspended from the wall. 
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To reach the online giving 
page through your  

Smartphone, scan the QR 
code to the left to signup & 

start giving!   It’s never been 
so easy & convenient to play 

your part in your parish’s 
financial life! 

Altar Society   
Kimberly Coleman ~ 620-255-1222 
 

Building & Grounds  
Steve Henry ~ 620-340-9586 
 

Birthright   
Sheila Burenheide ~ 620-342-0092 

Fr. Brandon Farrar - extension 201 
Pastor 
fatherfarrar@shemporia.org 
 

Joan Dold - extension 255 
Director of Youth Formation 
joand@shemporia.org 
 

Michael Duryea - extension 209 
Music Director & SHS Music Teacher 
michaeld@shemporia.org 

Cemetery   
Dave Stout ~ 620-340-2663 
 

Eucharistic Adoration 
Brenda Mears ~ 620-344-2517 
shadoration@gmail.com 
 

Finance Council 
Ken Martell ~ 620-342-6039 

Sacred Heart School PTO 
Annette Legako ~ 620-794-2499  
 

Scouts  (open to boys and girls) 
Marc Fusaro ~ 479-280-8525 
 

Secular Franciscans 

Fran Hudson ~ 620-342-5039  
 

Stewardship  
Jeffrey Williams ~ 620-343-1919 

Marcie Logsdon - extension 200 
Pastoral & Administrative Assistant 
marciel@shemporia.org 
 

Lois Symmonds - extension 204 
Business Manager 
loiss@shemporia.org 
 

Blake Vajgrt - extension 205 
Director of  Evangelization 
blakev@shemporia.org 

Darby O’Neill - extension 251 
Principal 
doneill@shemporia.org 
 

Sammy Whitmore - extension 250 
School Secretary  
swhitmore@shemporia.org 
 

Monica Barnett - 620-343-7395 
Child Care Center Director           
mbarnett@shsemporia.eduk12.net 

Welcome New Parishioners  Please register at the Parish Office. 
Catechumenate (RCIA)  Those  desiring to enter our faith community are welcomed 
into the Catechumenate to begin Christian Initiation. Call the parish office. 
Baptism Preparation  Congratulations on your pregnancy or new arrival!  Contact the 
church office regarding preparation. The Sacrament of Baptism is administered on the 
first Saturday of each month at 10:00 am.  Must be registered parishioner for at least 
nine months. 
Need Help With Prayer?  Spiritual direction is available on request with Fr. Farrar, 
Debra Williams or Jim Krueger.  Call the parish office. 
Marriage Preparation  Thinking about or already engaged? We’re happy to help  
celebrate your love in the Sacrament of Marriage. Make an appointment with the pastor 
at least nine months prior to wedding.  

Funeral Dinner Coordinators 
Cindy Lore ~ 620-366-2374 
Staci Hamman ~ 620-366-1031 
 

Knights of Columbus  
Matthew Coleman ~ 785-475-7324 
 

Marriage Encounter  
Thomas & Megan Mahoney 
308-641-6584 

Natural Family Planning                 
Richard & Janet Haag ~ 620-341-9079 
 

Parish Endowments  
James Kessler ~ 620-343-6488 
 

Prayer Chain 
Louise Wright  ~ 620-342-8624 
 

Pro-Life  
Kellie Vajgrt ~ 308-991-6981 

Sacred Heart School Commission 
Meredith Patterson ~ 620-340-2678 
    Alumni Committee 
     Marie Guion ~ 620-341-0683 
    Operations Committee 
      Cindy Lore ~ 620-366-2374 

Week of  
April 27 - 28, 2019 

 

Envelopes ...............................$6314.00 
Collection Plate…………….….…....$1373.79 
Children’s Envelopes…..….……...….$36.70 
Online/Kiosk..............................$140.00 

Total………...............$7864.49 
 
 

Catholic Home Mission………..…...$350.00 
CRS…………………………………………...$5.00 
Easter……………..………………………$130.00 
Guardian Angel……..………..…..….$345.00 
Holy Land…………………………....……$11.00 
Religious Education……………..…….$20.00 
SH-Sacred Space……....................$75.00 
Uganda, Sister Parish…………….…..$40.00 

 
Thank you! 



The MAY 2019 Ministry schedule is available!   
Login to the MSP web terminal, access the parish website, obtain a paper copy from  

the sacristy, or contact the parish office for a paper copy.  

Free childcare is available for 

children newborn to preschool  
at the 11:00 a.m. Mass.  You 

may bring your child to  
the church basement anytime 

during the Mass. 

Do you want a mobile way to stay  
connected?  Receive text messages about 

Holy Day Mass times, weather cancellations, 
ministry news and more!   

Text SHEMPORIA to 84576 or visit 
flocknote.com/emporiacatholics  

to register.  
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This Week 
Monday, May 6 
Third Monday of Easter 

No Mass 
 

Tuesday,  May 7 
Third Tuesday of Easter 

5:30 pm  †  Irene Mader 
 

Wednesday, May 8 
Third Wednesday of Easter 

5:30 pm  Martina Mayhill 
 

Thursday, May 9 
Third Thursday of Easter 

8:15 am  Jacob & Anne Gieger Family 
 

Friday, May 10 
St. Damien de Veuster, Priest 

8:15 am  SHS Teachers & Staff 
 

Saturday, May 11 
Third Saturday of Easter 

5:30 pm  Vincent Schneider  
 

Sunday, May 12 
Fourth Sunday of Easter 
Mother’s Day 
World Day of Vocations 

8:00 am  Living & Deceased Members of 
the Knights of Columbus  
9:30 am  Sacred Heart Parishioners 
11:00 am  First Communicants  

Mass Intentions  
Sunday, May 5 
9:30 am  Senior Recognition Mass 
10:30 am  Invite Only KofC sponsored Senior 
Breakfast, PHall 
Noon  First Communion Practice, church 
6:00 pm  Vespers & Virtue Ball, church 
6:00 pm  Lectio Divina, POffice  
Monday, May 6 
5:30 pm  Abundant Harvest 
5:30 pm  Rosary Prayer Group, chapel 
6:00 pm  Renewal Prayer, PHall Mtg Rm 
Tuesday, May 7 
5:00 pm  Gambino’s Pizza Night for SHS 
Wednesday, May 8 
9:30 am  Catholic Charities Mobile Bus, St. 
Catherine’s, Full Services 
7:00 pm  Confirmation Practice, Church 
Thursday, May 9 
9:30 am  Widows Support Group 

6:00 pm  Cub Scouts, school 
6:30 pm  Secular Franciscans, PHall Mtg Rm 
7:00 pm  Boy Scouts, church basement 
7:00 pm  Confirmation 
Sunday, May 12 
11:00 am First Holy Communion  
6:00 pm  Vespers & Virtue Ball, church 
6:00 pm  Lectio Divina, POffice  

Looking Ahead 
May 16:  Coffee with Seniors, 9a 
May 18:  SHS 5th Grade Recognition Mass 
May 20:  SHCCC Preschool Graduation, 6p 
May 27:  Memorial Day Mass 
June 2:  Discipleship Presentation, 4p 
June 23-27:  Totus Tuus 
June 28:  Feast of the Sacred Heart of 
Jesus Events beginning with Mass at 6p 
July 20/21:  Calm Foster Care Agency Back 
Pack Buddies after all Masses 
August 18:  Sunday CYF classes begin 
August 18:  Altar Society Ice Cream Social 
August 21:  Wednesday CYF classes begin 
August 25:  Discipleship Presentation, 4p 
September 7:  Altar Society Meeting/
Brunch 
September 27:  Mexican Supper 
October 3-5:  Enflame Our Hearts  
Convocation, Overland Park 

October 15:  Discipleship Presentation, 
6:30p 
November 3:  Fall Festival 
November 16:  Altar Society Meeting/
Brunch 
November 16/17:  Calm Foster Care 
Agency Angel Tree 
December 7/8:  Altar Society Advent Sale 
December 8:  Discipleship Presentation, 4p 
December 24:  Christmas Eve Mass 4:30 
p.m., 6:30 p.m., 8:30 p.m. 
December 25: Christmas Day Mass 10 a.m. 

Confessions 

Wednesdays 6:00 - 6:30 p.m. 
Saturdays 4:30 - 5:15 p.m. 

or by appointment 

@sacredheartemporiaks  

Please support the  
advertisers on the back of 

The Memo.  Because of their 
generosity this  

publication is at no cost to 
the parish! 

Recordings of each Sunday’s 

homily can be found on our  
website shemporia.org/homilies 


